
As we begin the month of November, we naturally turn our attention 
to Thanksgiving. Although it comes at the end of the month, there is 
something about that holiday that becomes the theme of the month in 
our culture. A Bible verse that has always intrigued me is 1 Thessalonians 
5:16-18 where Paul writes:

Rejoice always, pray continually, give thanks in all circumstances; for this is 
God’s will for you in Christ Jesus.

In these three instructions, Paul reminds us of the right attitude of living 
which comes from a living a life of thanksgiving. We rejoice always. We 
rejoice always because life is a gift. To be sure there are many things in 
life that are difficult. There are challenges we all face and there are some 
moments that can overwhelm us. We all know the feelings of suffering, 
grief and pain. We look around the world and see others whose suffering 
is beyond our comprehension. Yet, Paul writes to us rejoice always. Paul 
knew every type of suffering. He knew physical pain, emotional rejection, 
the uncertainty of tomorrow, and even loss of freedom for the sake of the 
gospel. Yet, this man could write rejoice always. It reminds us that joy is 
not a simple feeling of happiness but it is the knowledge that our lives are 
a gift from God. So, no matter our trial, we rejoice knowing that God has 
created us and blessed us with living.

In thanksgiving we pray continually. This is Paul’s ways of reminding 
us that we are to live life with the constant thought of the presence 
of God. To pray continually is to live life in conversation with the God 
who created us. Prayer creates a spirit of humility. It reminds us that 
God is God and we are not. It reminds us that in a world that is always 
clamoring about who is in control and who is in power, Jesus reminds us 
to seek to be servants of all. Prayer, for a lack of better analogies, puts 
us in our place. Yet, this place is the place where we want to be. It is the 
place where we can see life through God’s perspective and the view of 
eternity. This constant conversation with God builds within us a spirit of 
gratitude for the presence of God in our lives.

In thanksgiving we make the choice to give thanks. Paul writes, give 
thanks in all circumstances. In all things, give thanks. We all know how 
difficult that can be. To give thanks in all things does not mean we are 
oblivious to the pain we suffer or the suffering of others. To give thanks in 
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OUR CHRISTIAN SYMPATHIES
We express our deepest Christian sympathy to TBC Members Joy and John 
Ward, Sarah Ward and Kayla Ward Steedly (Josh & Silas) upon the passing of 
Joy’s father, Sarah and Kayla’s grandfather and Silas’s great-grandfather TBC 
Member Maury O’Dell of Raleigh, NC on Tuesday, October 24th.  

We express our deepest Christian sympathy to TBC Member Lisa Dale and 
family upon the passing of Lisa’s husband  TBC  Member Barry Dale  of 
Raleigh, NC on Monday, October 30th. 

WELCOME TO TRINITY
Collier Kirton 
Baptism

Declan Owens 
Baptism

all things means we trust our God who is more powerful and always at work 
in our lives regardless of the circumstances. Once we recognize that life is a 
gift and God is present then the natural response is to be thankful always. 

As we begin this month I want to say thank you to you as a congregation. 
During the month of October our Personnel Committee encouraged you to 
encourage our staff. We are all so grateful for your words of kindness, cards 
and gifts. We are overwhelmed with thanksgiving for you. I have always 
said that there are few jobs where you get a thank you note for doing your 
work. I am grateful to you and give God thanks for you.

I hope as you begin this month you will consider what it means to rejoice, 
pray and give thanks. Those three actions put us in the place where we can 
know God, hear God and experience God. No wonder Paul writes these 
three actions are God’s will for us in Christ Jesus.

Dr. Jeff Roberts | Senior Pastor | jroberts@tbcraleigh.com
4815 Six Forks Road | Raleigh NC 27609 | 919-787-3740 | tbcraleigh.com

continued from previous page

Surviving the Holidays: 
N O V E M B E R  1 9   |   4 : 3 0 P M   |   C 1 0 1

This is a special class, sponsored by GriefShare for individuals 
who seek support and practical tips for facing holiday challenges 
after loss. Grief can be harder during this time of year. This class 

is open to anyone whether you have taken GriefShare or not.
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November 13 - Deacon of the Week
Matt West, native of Franklin, NC, has been a member 
since 2013. He and his wife, Anna, have three children: 
James – 11, John – 9, who both attend North Raleigh 
Christian Academy and Emma – 5.  Matt is a Vice 
President at Dewberry. Matt serves as deacon for A5C1 
with Kevin Bell and Tim Avent. He also serves at Trinity 
as a RA Leader, Buildings and Grounds Committee, and 
A5C1 SS Class Member. 

November 20 - Deacon of the Week
Terry Rogers, native of Youngsville, NC, has been a 
member of TBC since 1992. He and his wife, Angela, 
have two children: Taylor and Ashton. Terry is retired 
from NC Dept. of Revenue as a Computer Operations 
Mgr. and is currently a Sales Rep for Empire Distributors 
in Durham, NC.  Terry serves as deacon for the A4C4 
Sunday School class with Apryl Bullock, Julie Lee, and 
Steve Isaacs. He also serves at Trinity as Grade 2 and 
Grade 3 SS Assistant, TNT, and A4C4 SS Class Member. 

YEAR-END CONTRIBUTION REMINDER
Any contributions that you want to be on your 2023 tax statement, 
must be turned into the Financial Administrator by December 31st. 

The ONLY exception to this rule is an envelope postmarked by 
December 31st. 

Please remember that the church office will be closed: 
Friday, December 22nd  | Monday, December 25th 

Tuesday, December 26th  |  Monday, January 1st

All funds collected Sunday, December 31st in church are for 2023 
regardless of the date on the check. Any stock contributions or online 
giving for 2023 must be received by Trinity or in Trinity’s account by 
December 31st to be counted as a 2023 contribution.

If you have any questions, please call Jan Brown BEFORE the first of 
the year at 919-787-3740.  Thank you for your support of Trinity!
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TBC LIBRARY NEWS
SECRETS OF THE CANYON SERIES

With her past behind her, she has nothing--and everything--
to lose. After being kidnapped as a child, heiress Emma Grace 
McMurray has seen firsthand the devastation that greed causes 
in the world, and she wants nothing to do with it. When she 
discovers her father has offered her up as a bargaining chip to 
expand his empire, she disappears into the night. Determined to 
stay hidden, even if it means always looking over her shoulder, 
she finds herself working as a Harvey Girl at the El Tovar Hotel. 
When Ray Watkins arrives at the hotel on business, he is 

immediately captivated by the beauty of the Grand Canyon. Though his fame-
seeking father aims to lure new investors to the Arizona Territory, Ray dreams 
of one day taking over the family business and doing good with the profits. Ray 
immediately admires Emma Grace, and though an attraction begins to form, she 
can’t let go of the deep-rooted fear that he’s just like every other wealthy man she’s 
known. When suspicious activity follows Emma Grace and Ray to the El Tovar, 
they are pulled into a mystery that stirs up their worst fears. And as shocking 
revelations come to light, they are left to question all they thought to be true. 

All three books in this series by Kimberley Woodhouse, A Deep Divide, A Gem of 
Truth, and A Mark of Grace, are available on the shelf in the TBC Library and are 
also available as eBooks in the TBC Digital Library.

In order to access eBooks, you must have a TBC Library Card and request to be on 
the eBooks approved list. In order to use eBooks you will have to add the Libby 
by OverDrive app to your smartphone, tablet, laptop, desktop, or Kindle. If you 
need a TBC Library card or you need to be added to the eBooks list, you may call 
or email Ron Brown at 919-782-3957 or rbrown0207@gmail.com for assistance.

ThanksGIVING dINNER
Wednesday, November 15th at 5:30pm Fellowship hall

we hope to see you there

PLEASE JOIN US FOR A DELICIOUS
THANKSGIVING MEAL WITH ALL THE
FIXINGS!  BE SURE TO REGISTER BY 
12PM ON MONDAY,  NOVEMBER 13TH.

ThanksGIVING dINNER
Wednesday, November 15th at 5:30pm Fellowship hall

we hope to see you there

PLEASE JOIN US FOR A DELICIOUS
THANKSGIVING MEAL WITH ALL THE
FIXINGS!  BE SURE TO REGISTER BY 
12PM ON MONDAY,  NOVEMBER 13TH.

ThanksGIVING dINNER
Wednesday, November 15th at 5:30pm Fellowship hall

we hope to see you there

PLEASE JOIN US FOR A DELICIOUS
THANKSGIVING MEAL WITH ALL THE
FIXINGS!  BE SURE TO REGISTER BY 
12PM ON MONDAY,  NOVEMBER 13TH.
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W I N T E R  2 0 2 4 - L E N T T H E M E 

Saying Yes to Jesus Communally 
Theme and Sunday School Focus for Winter 2024

J A N U A RY,  F E B R U A RY,  M A R C H ,  A P R I L 
The Focus is on saying “Yes” to Jesus communally. 

How to say “Yes” within community 

We are asking all adult Sunday School classes to teach from one 
curriculum and that curriculum will follow Jeff’s sermon series.  We will 
suspend all adult curriculum orders for the trimester of Jan.-April. We 

are asking that you teach from the Connections curriculum we purchase 
for you. This enables each adult class to be in harmony with the sermons 
each Sunday. (Lifeway curriculum will be purchased only so that current 

users can have the December and May units.)  We are excited that all 
Adult classes will be using the same curriculum.

Smyth& Helwys Connections follows the Lectionary  
Passages that Dr. Roberts will be preaching from.  

January -April 2024

Sunday School News
Remember to check Sunday School attendance in Realm by 10:10 or 
10:20 at the latest. Virtual Attendance should be the norm.  No more 
boxes unless you still need to check attendance manually because of 

technical issues.   Remember you can use the QR code in your classroom 
to enroll a visitor or use the visitor forms in your boxes. 

Operation
Christmas Child
Dedication

On November 12th during the
10:55 service we will be
praying a blessing over all of
the shoeboxes that will be
sent off with Operation
Christmas Child. 

We’ve run out of
labels so please scan
the QR code to print a
label at home. Thanks
for understanding!

Operation
Christmas Child
Dedication

On November 12th during the
10:55 service we will be
praying a blessing over all of
the shoeboxes that will be
sent off with Operation
Christmas Child. 

We’ve run out of
labels so please scan
the QR code to print a
label at home. Thanks
for understanding!
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On November 12th during the
10:55 service we will be
praying a blessing over all of
the shoeboxes that will be
sent off with Operation
Christmas Child. 

We’ve run out of
labels so please scan
the QR code to print a
label at home. Thanks
for understanding!
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Special thanks to all of our children and leaders for singing on Children’s 
Sunday last Sunday!  Listening to what the students have been learning 
this season was such an enjoyable part of my worship as I watch our future 
church leaders grow in their faith.  We teach that children are actively 
involved in learning about Jesus and serving Him at the same time, and that 
was so evident in both services.  Thank you, parents, for bringing them every 
week to choir, and to our leaders for their faithfulness and leadership!
Our Student Choir sings in worship on November 12.  We will meet at 10:30 
to rehearse in the Sanctuary.
Hanging of the Greens is December 3!  Our rehearsal day is November 26.  
Each choir needs to be in their rehearsal rooms at 4:00 pm to prepare for 
the day.  It is a 2-hour rehearsal day, so make your plans to be present and 
accounted for!

Sunday, November 26  |  Hanging of the Greens Rehearsal
(Preschool Choir doesn’t rehearse on this day) 

This is an important rehearsal for the Hanging of the Greens.  It is the only 
rehearsal for it! Please make it a priority in your family planning.

4:00 PM	 Children’s Choirs rehearse in normal rehearsal rooms
4:20 PM	 Music Makers Choir rehearses with Joy Earp in Sanctuary
4:50 PM 	 Young Musicians Choir rehearses with Joy Earp in Sanctuary
5:00 PM	 Student Choir rehearses in Choir Room     
5:30 PM	 Mass Rehearsal for Sanctuary Choir, Student Choir, & 

Children’s Choirs in Sanctuary
5:45 PM	 Children’s Choirs go to rooms/check-out; dismiss
5:50 PM	 Student Choir rehearses music in Sanctuary
6:10 PM	 Students rehearse new assignments together in Sanctuary
7:00 PM	 Students dismissed (could need longer!)

We are looking for more recruits for our Slide Team for worship.  If you’re 
interested in becoming a part of the team, drop me an email or call the 
church office to get on a training list.
Until we meet again! 
Steve

ALWAYS ROOM FOR YOU! 
Find your place in music ministry in 2023! If you have singing or instrumental 

abilities, we need you. We are always looking for more musicians to add to 
our worship leading ministries at Trinity. Consider getting involved in music 

ministry and being a part of an exciting place of ministry! 

Let the message of Christ dwell among you richly as you teach and 
admonish one another with all wisdom through psalms, hymns, and 
songs from the Spirit, singing to God with gratitude in your hearts

— Colossians 3:16
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SABBATICAL LEAVE  |  October 9 - November 11
This last leg of my sabbatical is one of sober awareness.  I am heading to Nashville 
to join with other pilgrims at the Spiritual Academy as we delve into contemplative 
reflection on our nation’s history and participate in a civil rights pilgrimage 
through Nashville, Atlanta, and major cities and sites of note in Alabama like 
the Equal Justice Initiative Legacy Museum.  It is important to face our history 
even when it is something we don’t want to see or remember.  As author Grace 
Elizabeth Hale states in a recent book, “History isn’t distant and abstract –it’s us.  
All history is somebody’s family story.”   Many of us do not want to remember 
or know what happened.   But erasing history is foundational to why racism, 
genocide, dominance of one culture over another and white supremacy persists 
today.  Through my readings I have discovered some honest awareness of my own 
white privilege.  My thoughts and focus are centered on why this is becoming so 
prevalent among God’s people again or did it ever stop. How can the church take 
the lead to combat racism and change the world?  If we desire a better world for 
our children, we need to work on becoming a better ancestor.   I look forward to 
being back with you next Sunday, November 12. .

GriefShare 
Sundays @ 4:30pm | C101 

TNT 
Tuesdays @ 6:30pm | Fellowship Hall

Women’s Morning Bible Study 
Sept 6 - Nov 15  |  Wednesdays @ 9:30-11:30am

TNT Wednesday Night Edition 
Wednesdays @ 6:30pm  |  C303  |  Everyday Yes to Jesus 

Praying with the Psalms 
Wednesdays @ 6:30pm  |  Oct 25 – Nov 15  |  C101

DivorceCare 
Wednesdays @ 7:00pm  |  D360

TBC Women’s Book Club 
Third Thursdays @ 7:00pm  |   A100 ParlorD
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Discipleship Team Meeting
Sunday,  November 19  |  5:00pm  |  Church Conference room
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MISSIONS DATES TO REMEMBER
NOVEMBER 12 - Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Dedication 
NOVEMBER 29 - Women’s Ministry Cookie Exchange for the Homebound 
NOVEMBER 30 - Women’s Ministry Homebound Visitation 
DECEMBER 3 - Missions Walkdown Offering for Global Missions

Crossroads Community Baptist Church (CCBC)
Community Thanksgiving Dinner

Wednesday, Nov. 15th - Sunday, Nov.20th
Cost: $100.00.  Trip assistance available.

We are joining hands with our ministry partner, CCBC and God to show 
HIS love to the McCreary County, Kentucky residents by preparing 1,700 
Thanksgiving meals. Food Insecurity is a big issue in McCreary County.  
According to some reports, McCreary County is the poorest county in the US.  
Prayerfully, consider if God is calling you to be a part of the team.
Call Charla Peel @ 919-614-6322, if you have any questions.

WOMEN’S MINISTRY HOMEBOUND VISITATION 
Thursday, Nov. 30, 2023 at 10:30a.m.-12:30p.m. 

Meet in the Fellowship Hall
Join us as we spread out and share yummy cookies around 
town with our Trinity Homebound members.  Let us know  
that we can count you in for visitation by registering here: 
https://forms.gle/ixzdQAx8oHaznHBb7

WOMEN’S MINISTRY CHRISTMAS COOKIE 
EXCHANGE FOR TRINITY HOMEBOUND MEMBERS 

Wednesday, Nov. 29, 2023 | 6:30p.m.-7:30p.m. | Fellowship Hall
Join us for hot cocoa and fellowship as we pack up goodie 
boxes to share with our Homebound members as we spread 
Christmas joy this season.  Simply bake one dozen of your 
favorite Christmas cookies, dress in your most cheerful 
Christmas outfit, and come to the Fellowship Hall for fellowship 

and packing! Help us plan for our cookie boxes by letting us know what 
you’re baking: https://forms.gle/odtX39KWpbCNAsrV7
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DID YOU KNOW YOU DO NOT NEED TO WAIT 
UNTIL OUR MONTHLY DRIVE TO DONATE?

As you go about your weekly grocery shopping, our local ministry partners 
have certain items that are always needed. Consider adding one or more 
of these items each week to your list and drop them off in our permanent 

collection bins in the B200 hall.

A VERY WELCOME (HOUSE) CHRISTMAS
For the last few years, Welcome House Raleigh (WHR) has collected Christmas 
Bags for its community of families. Follow the QR Code Below to find the items 
needed for each bag.
Last year, we committed to 4 bags and delivered 8 of them. This year, we are 
extending this opportunity churchwide, and hope to be able to supply 20 bags.
There are 2 ways that you or your class can help this year:
1.	 You can agree to purchase the items for one or more bags. Please deliver 

the filled bags to the TBC office no later than Sunday, Dec 10.
2.	 You can collect money to fund a bag or bag(s). My “back of the envelope” 

estimate is $200 per bag. Money should be given to Joy or Lydia by Dec 10.
Please let Lydia (ltatum@tbcraleigh.org) or Joy (joyhodge@live.com) know how 
many Christmas bags your class or individuals wish to provide. We need to 

communicate those numbers to WHR for their planning.
Many thanks, 
Joy Hodge Blashaw

RALEIGH RESCUE MISSION
Juice boxes 

Individual Snack Packs

NORTH RALEIGH MINISTRIES
Jelly  |  Canned Vegetables  |  Paper Towels 

Personal & Home Cleaning Products

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 12, 2023
NOVEMBER LOCAL MINISTRY PARTNER SUPPLY DRIVE 
Supporting Raleigh Rescue Mission & North Raleigh Ministries

Collection Bins Located at all Main Entrances

NORTH RALEIGH MINISTRIES:
Canned meat | Jelly | Peanut Butter | Pasta Sauce | Canned Fruit | Paper Towels

RALEIGH RESCUE MISSION:
Men’s black dress socks – desperate need – please no crew socks | Umbrellas

Men’s white undershirts in size Medium – 2XL | Standard-size bed pillows
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SAVE THE DATE!
Meadow Christmas Lights 

& Dinner at the Meadow Restaurant
Saturday, November 18 from 3:00p.m. to 9:00p.m.

Sign-up Sheet is now posted.
Let’s go see the lights!  We will load the vans and head out to 
Eastern NC to enjoy a delicious dinner at Meadow Restaurant 

before dark as we wait for the town to get ready to dazzle 
us with their famous light display.  Come kick the Christmas 

season off with us!​

Southern Supreme Fruitcake Factory
Friday, December 1 from 10:00a.m. to 4:00p.m.

Sign-up Sheet Posts on November 12 at 9:30a.m.
Fruitcake season is upon us!  We will prepare for the season 

with our annual pilgrimage to the Southern Supreme Fruitcake 
Factory to see how the fruitcake is made and to stock up on 
our seasonal goodies.  We will enjoy a warm lunch at Best 
Foods Cafeteria, and we hope you’ll join us for all the fun!

Rudy Theater Christmas Show
Thursday, December 14 from 11:30a.m. to 6:00p.m.
Sign-up Sheet is posted and filling up!  Waitlists are available!

Feeling festive yet? Let’s kick-up our Holiday Heels at the 
Matinee presentation of the Rudy Christmas Show! We will 

enjoy the show followed by an early dinner at the Robin’s Nest 
Restaurant. Tickets cost: $29 and our dinner rate will be set 

soon, so stay tuned!
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Wednesday Nights
6:00 

Gathering and Fellowship
6:15 

Northbound
6:45 

D-Teams
7:30 

End of Ministries

Sunday Nights
4:00 

Northbound Band Rehearsal
5:00 

MS Missions + HS Bible Study
5:30 

HS Snack Supper
5:45 

MS Snack Supper
6:00 

Youth Choir

H.S Spring Break Mission Trip: 
MARCH 22-26

HS Summer Mission Trip: 
JUNE 13-22

M.S: Passport: 
JULY 7-12

D-Team Celebrations: 
NOVEMBER 29TH

Christmas Northbound: 
DECEMBER 6

SAVE the DATES
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Here at  TBC we believe children are welcome and have an 
important place in worship! In the book of Mark, we hear from 

Jesus...

People were bringing little children to him in order that he might touch them; 
and the disciples spoke sternly to them. But when Jesus saw this, he was 
indignant and said to them, ‘Let the little children come to me; do not stop 
them; for it is to such as these that the kingdom of God belongs. Truly I tell 
you, whoever does not receive the kingdom of God as a little child will never 
enter it.’ And he took them up in his arms, laid his hands on them, and blessed 
them. (Mark 10:13-16, NRSV)

Jesus longs to encounter people of all ages! 

Worship is an important place for all of us, including children, to experience 
God’s grace, learn how to give thanks to God and grow in relationship with 
God. Children and worship, therefore, go together beautifully! Worship is a 
place where ritual is available and welcoming, week after week, to connect 
us with God and a faith family. Children can find a sense of identity and 
belonging in the ritual of worship and are sent to use their hands and feet to 
share the love of Jesus with the world. 

So, today I hope Sunday as the children were leading you were reminded of 
your childlike faith. I hope as our children led you experienced God as we 
learned more about the beatitudes and how to live a life that honors God in 
all we do and say.
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11/22/23 
Happy Thanksgiving! 

No Wednesday night Activities.

12/24/23
10:30am 

One morning service 
No Sunday School 

*Worship Care provided 
 for babies through Pre-K

5:00pm 
One evening service 

*Worship Care provided  
for babies through Pre-K

12/03/23 
Hanging of the Greens 6pm 
* Worship care provided for 
children ages birth-age 3.

01/10/24 
Midweek in Midtown resumes  

choir and missions begins

11/12/23 
Parent Child Dedication

11/21/23 
Community Thanksgiving 

Service @ The Fountain Church 
9621 Six Forks Road

11/26/23 
Hanging of the Greens Practice 

*For children participating in choir.  
*Preschool Choir does NOT practice

11/29/23 
Last night of Wednesday 

activities for 2023

SAVE THE DATES

Sunday, November 26  |  Hanging of the Greens Rehearsal
(Preschool Choir doesn’t rehearse on this day) 

This is an important rehearsal for the Hanging of the Greens.  It is the only 
rehearsal for it! Please make it a priority in your family planning.

4:00 PM	 Children’s Choirs rehearse in normal rehearsal rooms
4:20 PM	 Music Makers Choir rehearses with Joy Earp in Sanctuary
4:50 PM 	 Young Musicians Choir rehearses with Joy Earp in Sanctuary
5:00 PM	 Student Choir rehearses in Choir Room     
5:30 PM	 Mass Rehearsal for Sanctuary Choir, Student Choir, & 

Children’s Choirs in Sanctuary
5:45 PM	 Children’s Choirs go to rooms/check-out; dismiss
5:50 PM	 Student Choir rehearses music in Sanctuary
6:10 PM	 Students rehearse new assignments together in Sanctuary
7:00 PM	 Students dismissed (could need longer!)
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ROC VOLUNTEERS
MONDAY 
NOV 13
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Beverly Munday
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Pat Pierce 
Linda Perry
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Laury Holley

TUESDAY 
NOV 14
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Pat Nelson
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Brenda Lowrance
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Tish Nabors

WEDNESDAY 
NOV 15
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Johnny Teal
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Betsy Thompson 
Carol Caroll
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Donna Munley

THURSDAY 
NOV 16
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Moose Beaudreau
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Karen Simms
3:00pm-6:00pm 
HL Warren 
 

FRIDAY 
NOV 17
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Billy Joyner
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Wayne Hill
3:00pm-6:00pm 
ROC CLOSED

T B C  F I T N E S S

Strength. Core. Balance with Alison 
Wed.  |  10am-11am 
MULTIPURPOSE RM

PICKLEBALL for BEGINNERS!!! 
Monday nights  |  Oct. 30-Nov. 20  |  6-8 PM

Please come and join us! Racquets may be available!

 Active Yoga with Kipley 
Mon.  |  10am-11am 
MULTIPURPOSE RM

DanceIt with KATHY 
T. & Th.  |  9-10am 

GYM

A fitness instructor is NEEDED that can offer some additional classes during 
the afternoon hours. If you know of someone who may be interested, please 

let Laury know so she may contact them!!

U P W A R D  B A S K E T B A L L  & 
C H E E R L E A D I N G ! 

Volunteers WELCOMED for coaching or referring or even to do some small 
administrative tasks on Monday or Tuesday evenings!!!  Prayers needed by all 
as we begin this journey and outreach to the 312 basketball players and the 
74 cheerleaders and their families that will be walking through the doors of 
the ROC every week for 12 weeks beginning the week after Thanksgiving. If 

you would like to be a part of this awesome outreach ministry, please contact 
Laury at recreation@tbcraleigh.com. .
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MONDAY 
NOV 20
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Frank Evans
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Pat Pierce 
Linda Perry
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Alice Summerlin

TUESDAY 
NOV 21
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Moose Beaudreau
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Mark Wheeless
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Joy Blashaw

WEDNESDAY 
NOV 22
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Mike Newton
12:00pm-3:00pm 
PJ Ginocchio
3:00pm-6:00pm 
ROC CLOSED

THURSDAY 
NOV 23
ROC CLOSED
HAPPY 
THANKSGIVING

FRIDAY 
NOV 24
ROC CLOSED
HAPPY 
THANKSGIVING

STUDENT BASKETBALL 
REGISTRATION 

We are still looking for some High School Boys 
to complete our Senior Team!!!  If you know of 
someone who may be interested in playing (10-
12th graders) please let me know as soon as 
possible!
All Girls: Practice - Sundays 7-8:15pm 
5-6th grade Boys Freshman League - Mondays 7:30-8:45pm 
7-9th grade Boys Junior League - Tuesdays 7:30-8:45pm

On behalf of the Fall Fest Lead Team, I just wanted to express our 
SINCERE appreciation to you, Trinity Baptist Church, for the generous 
donations of candy & cakes for FALL FEST 2023! Your abundant 
generosity enabled us to give generously to the 550+ adults and children 

who played all of the games throughout 
the ROC and hallway rooms! Your cakes/
cookies/brownies and homemade pies made 
the cake walk the best ever!!! And a HUGE 
thank you to Trinity Baptist Church members 
for your time, smiles and encouragement 
while volunteering at the many games and 
the serving of hotdogs/nachos/ apples 
or popcorn, sno cones and cotton candy! 
THANK YOU ALL SO VERY MUCH!

A NOTE FROM LAURY
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STAY CONNECTED
We use social media as a tool for connecting, learning, and 
informing you about new information. All of our social media 
accounts are active and posting. We encourage you to interact 
on all platforms and with all accounts. Lets make a point of 

intergenerational fellowship even online!

Stewardship
(YTD total through 09/30/2023) 
YTD General Funds Needs (Budget)	 $2,683,095.87
YTD Operating Receipts		  $2,423,850.58
YTD Operating Expenses		  $2,433,428.84

facebook.com/trinitybaptistchurchraleigh

@tbcraleigh     &     @tbcstudentsraleigh

tbcraleigh.podbean.com

STAFF CONTACT INFO

Jan Brown 
Financial Administrator 
janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Bonnie Cole 
Ministerial Secretary 
bcole@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Argento 
Ministerial Secretary 
dargento@tbcraleigh.com

PASTORS

SUPPORT STAFF

BELONG. BECOME. BE.

Madison Ferree 
Communications Administrator 
mferree@tbcraleigh.com 

Bentley Williams 
Weekday director 
preschool@tbcraleigh.com 

Laury Holley 
ROC Director 
recreation@tbcraleigh.com

Charles Black 
Maintenance 
cblack@tbcraleigh.com 

Debbie Surface 
WEEKDAY PRESCHOOL ADMIN

Rev. Wayne Rogers 
ORGANIST

Ramona Green 
PIANIST

Barbara Bowen 
PIANIST

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
Senior Pastor 
jroberts@tbcraleigh.com 

Rev. Steve Byers 
Worship & Music 
slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
Education & Discipleship 
kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
Administration 
sgood@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum 
Ministry & Missions 
ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Mrs. Katie Blackmon 
Children & Preschoolers 
kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Mr. Drew Langdon 
Interim for Students 
dlangdon@tbcraleigh.com

Dr. Andy Jung 
Resident for Young Adult 
ajung@tbcraleigh.com


